REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES 

MONDAY 17TH NOVEMBER 2003.

SUBJECT:   DOWNLOAD OF SCHOOLS BANK ACCOUNTS VIA  

                      FINANCIAL DIRECTOR (COOPERATIVE BANK ) AND                      

 LLOYDS LINK (LLOYDS TSB)

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT


The purpose of this report is to seek Lead Members approval for the appropriate officers to download schools’ bank statements via the above- mentioned systems.

2. BACKGROUND


2.1 One of the principal objectives of the accountancy division is to bring forward    the final accounts closure date to achieve an end of June closure by 2005/2006 in accordance with the Accounts and Audit Regulations. The target next year is to produce the Statement of Accounts for 2003/2004 by mid July 2004.


2.2  In recent years an area of concern has been delays in the reconciliation of schools’ bank accounts. During the 2002/2003 final accounts closure this process was substantially improved by requesting the banks involved, (mainly the Cooperative Bank and Lloyds TSB), to supply hard copies of the bank statements for each individual school as soon as possible after 31st March 2003 thus providing accountants with the information required far earlier than in previous years.


2.3 In an attempt to streamline the process still further, discussions have been held with the banks to establish the possibility of accessing the schools balance information electronically. Both banks are able to provide the information in this format via the Financial Director and Lloyds Link systems. When set up these systems will allow accountants to access statements as and when required. This will enable accountants to highlight discrepancies throughout the year speeding up the reconciliation process at year- end. 


2.4 The cost of both systems will be approximately £160 per month and this will be met from the existing revenue budget.


3.         RECOMMENDATION 


3.1       It is recommended that Lead Member for Corporate Services approves the use of Financial Director and Lloyds Link to access electronically schools’ bank statements with immediate effect.
 

    
      John Spink                                        Alan Westwood

                Head of Finance                        Director of Corporate Services

11th November 2003

